Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20426

Re: FOIA FY19-19 (Rolling)

APR O 2 2018 Denial (NP14-30, NP14-37, and
NP14-39) — Second Response
Letter

VIA E-MAIL AND U.S MAIL

Michael Mabee

CivilDefenseBook@gmail.com
Dear Mr. Mabee:

This is a second response to your correspondence received on December 19,
2018, and amended on January 4, 2019, in which you requested information pursuant to
the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), and the Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission's (Commission) FOIA regulations, 18 C.F.R. § 388.108 (2018). In
reviewing the request in its entirety and based on staff discussions with you via
telephone, your request is primarily for the name of the UREs associated with various
dockets, including: NP14-29-000; NP14-30-000; NP14-32-000; NP14-37-000; NP14-39-
000; and NP14-41-000.!

On January 18, 2019, Commission staff notified you, as well as the relevant
URESs, of the request and provided an opportunity to comment pursuant to 18 C.F.R. §
388.112. NERC submitted comments on January 28, 2019, objecting to the release of the
identity of the UREs generally. Additionally, a number of trade groups submitted
comments also objecting to disclosure of the URE identities. Finally, Commission staff
received feedback from some of the relevant UREs.

On February 28, 2019, I issued a Notice of Intent to Release as to the identities of
the UREs in NP14-32 and NP14-41, which were subsequently provided to you. This
letter addresses NP14-30, NP14-37, and NP14-39.

Identities of UREs

A case-by-case assessment of the requested information must consider the
following: the nature of the Critical Infrastructure Protection violation; whether

I As you are aware, given the volume of dockets in your request, this FOIA
response will be processed on a rolling basis.
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